Faculty Personnel Policies Council

2004-2005: Minutes of Meeting #12

April 15, 2005

Present:  Janousek, Cohn, Hartung, Wiley, Decyk, Johnson, Kellogg, Rendon, Sievers

Absent:  Torabzadeh, Chung, Acey.  [Grimmett no longer on Council – no replacement appointed yet.]

Guests:  Beth Ambos, James Till

Meeting convened at 1:09 in the Academic Senate Conference Room.

1.  Agenda approve.

2.  Minutes of meeting #11 approved as distributed.

3.  Announcements:

· No Wang awards to CSULB.  (We are one of eight campuses never to have one a Wang award.  CSULA has won five.)

· Janousek raised as a question whether the Center for Professional Development should have a committee or advisory council reporting to FPPC.  Consensus: no.

· Johnson announced that the CFA local elections were completed:  elected Chapter President: Lydia Sondhi. Elected V.P.: Malcolm Finney.  Elected Secretary: Julie Rivera.  Elected Treasurer: Peter Kreysa.

4.   Review of draft of Nepotism Policy.  Some final check of language (editorial in nature) still needed.

5.  TIME CERTAIN: SCAC Policy (draft)

Guests for this discussion were Associate V.P. Beth Ambos and Director of Research Jim Till.

There was general discussion.  It was suggested that the Council be interested in development of S.O.P documents and Web-site information, and that the current/forth-coming Scholarly and Creative Activity Committee be actively consulted in final shaping of the Council’s Policy.  [Janousek, having to leave the meeting, turned the chair to Decyk.]  Jim Till noted the enormous work-load the next Scholarly and Creative Activity Committee faces because of the move from two grant cycles to one unified cycle.  He suggested that the Senate (through the Executive Committee) might be asked for a one-time augmentation in the membership of SCAC – and volunteered to prepare such a proposal.  He also volunteered to help provide Policy and/or SOP recommendations from the SCAC web-site.  

6.  Civility Guidelines.  There was continued discussion of the draft guidelines.  The Council will invite Mike Hostetler of Student Services, and Ferdinand Arcinue of Counseling and Psychological Services to address such issues and student rights and responsibilities.  Sievers raised concerns about whether there is, or should be, some sort of “umbrella” oversight committee, covering student/staff/faculty problems, and procedures for assurance that “serial” or “repetitive” problems were spotted and fixed.  She will draft an idea for such an oversight body.

6.  RTP.  In the absence of Torabzadeh, discussion of RTP matters was postponed.

The Council adjourned at 2:47pm.






Submitted by William Johnson, Secretary

THESE MINUTES BEEN APPROVED.

